WEST ST. MARY PARISH PORT, HARBOR & TERMINAL DISTRICT

MEETING MINUTES

APRIL 1, 2014

6:00 P.M.

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Ralph Longman, President of the Port Commission.  Mr. Wayne Stevens led in the Pledge of Allegiance.  A roll call resulted in the following:

Present:                                                            Absent:

Phil Bell                                                            Tad Blevins

Calvin Deshotel

Greg Paul

Willie Peters

Ralph Longman

Wayne Stevens

Joseph Tabb

Will Terry

Also present at the meeting were Ms. Marguerite Robinson of Teche Talk, Mr. Karl Young and Dr. Earl Meador of the South Louisiana Technical College, Mr. Reid Miller of Miller Engineers, Mr. Eric Duplantis, Port Attorney, Mr. David Allain, Executive Director, Ms. Donna Louviere, Secretary and Ms. Rebecca Pellerin, Office Manager of the Port Commission.
A motion was made by Mr. Peters to dispense with the reading of the March 11 and March 12, 2014 meeting minutes and to accept the same.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Tabb and carried unanimously.

Mr. Longman asked for Public Comment – there was none.

Mr. Karl Young introduced Dr. Earl Meador, Director for the entire South Louisiana Technical College.  Mr. Young explained that the SCL Technical College would like to establish itself on the west end of St. Mary Parish.  Mr. Young has spoken with Mr. Allain regarding the possibility of obtaining land at the Industrial Park to build a facility to teach welding and eventually to add marine safety and diving training.  He explained that the State will not allow them to lease property but requires that the land is donated to the school before a building can be built on it.  Mr. Young said that the Industrial Park would be an ideal location for the college and noted several companies expected to locate on the Charenton Navigational Canal.  Dr. Meador said as they studied the concept of building a college at the Industrial Park, they began looking at the growth in this part of the parish in the next  5 to 10 years and agree that this side of the parish will continue to grow.   Additionally, he said that when it comes to bringing people into the workforce, logistics do matter and the Industrial Park would meet those needs.   Dr. Meador and Mr. Young thanked the Commission for considering their proposal.  

 Mr. Tabb asked Dr. Meador about his statement that the State will not allow them to build the college on leased property.  Dr. Meador explained that with Act 360 money, the State was very adamant that State funds could not be used to build the facility on leased land and wanted them to find property on a permanent arrangement.  Mr. Tabb said that because of the Port being a public entity and to the extent so is the college, he stated that a possible alternative to the Port donating the property could be a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement between the two entities.  Discussion followed.  Mr. Allain asked Mr. Duplantis to look into the matter of the Port entering into an Intergovernmental Agreement as opposed to donating the property for the school.  Mr. Duplantis stated that he did agree with Mr. Tabb and also suggested contacting our Legislative Delegation for assistance.  Mr. Allain, using a map, demonstrated the possible site for the location of the college, explaining existing pipelines, rights of way and ponds.
Mr. Allain reported that he is still communicating with the potential client for the Industrial Park, they are having discussions on the size of the building, how much property needed and the feasibility of using property they currently own or locating at the Industrial Park.  He said he was recently informed that a decision could be reached in approximately two weeks.  
Mr. Allain reported on Aids to Navigation.  He has contacted the U.S. Coast Guard to discuss a plan to replace the Aids to Navigation.  Six or seven pilings must be removed before the buoys can be installed.  Mr. Allain has contacted a contractor about the possibility of removing the existing pilings and installing the buoys at the same time – he said the Coast Guard said that it can be done at the same time.  Mr. Allain is preparing the necessary documents to remove and install the aids to navigation. He reported that the estimate to pull the pilings is approximately $8,600.  
Mr. Deshotel asked Mr. Allain if there was any progress regarding repairing the road leading to the old Superior site recently purchased by the Port Commission.  Mr. Allain said that Representative Sam Jones would attempt to secure funds to overlay the road.  Mr. Deshotel said he has been contacted by the Dugas family who recently signed an agreement with Placid Oil who will be bringing trucks to their property, which utilizes the same road.  They indicated to Mr. Deshotel that they would like to join with the Port Commission to ask for funding to overlay the road.  Mr. Allain said that he would contact Representative Jones and Senator Allain in an attempt to secure funding for the road.

Mr. Allain reported that LAD Services, located at the old Superior site has 55 employees and are three quarters complete with their first barge at this new facility.  

Mr. Allain announced that the Port Commission will adopt the millage rate for 2014 at the May 2014 meeting.

There being no further business to be discussed, a motion was made by Mr. Deshotel to adjourn.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Peters and carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 6:36 p.m.

                                                                                         Signed ___________________________________

                                                                                                       Wayne Stevens, Secretary

